 Boulware Springs Charter School
Governing Board Informational Meeting 
Regular Meeting was held at: 
Boulware Springs Charter School
1303 NE 23rd Ave., Gainesville, FL
Monday, January 22, 2018
6:00 p.m.
Notification to the public via school’s website
MINUTES
I. SESSION: 6:00 p.m. 
A. Attendees 
Board Members: Audrey Sommer, Char Saintilus, Wanda Nichols, Steve Bradford, Megan Lane (phone)
Others: Kay Abbitt, Cecile Wicks 
B. Action Items
I. Approval of December 4th and January 9th Board Meeting Minutes
Char motioned to approve the minutes from December 4th and January 9th.  Steve seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.
II. Discussion/Motion to Approve Expenses/Payments (if + $3,000)
There were no expenses over $3,000. 
C. Items for Discussion Only (No Action) 
I. Update on Teachers/Student Enrollment

There are currently 155 students enrolled. We will advertise for new enrollment through Facebook, flyers to surrounding preschools, and a sign in front of the school. The lottery will be held on March 1st. 
II. Update on Financials
Kay provided the board with a statement of assets and liabilities and statement of revenue and expenditure. She reviewed the profit and loss sheet, state funding, capital outlay funding, and interest on bank accounts.

By February 1st we are to receive Capital Outlay funding. Thirteen counties including Alachua have filed a lawsuit to get an injunction filed to stop the funds from going to charter schools. The injunction was declined. Alachua County filed a motion to put the money in the court registry, so it’s not dispensed to charters. Because of the motion filed by Alachua County, it may take three or four weeks longer to receive the funding. Kay spoke through a conference call with our attorney who filed against the Alachua county motion.
III. Charter Renewal/Long-Term Plans
Boulware’s contract is up for renewal this year. There is a list of items that the district requires that is due March 1st, including school grades, ten-year curriculum plan, audit findings, and a current list of governing board members. Kay has reached out to Steve Sommer and he will work with us on the projected five-year budget.
IV. Emails for board members
Cecile provided new Boulware email addresses for each board member.

New/Unfinished Business
Char mentioned that he would like to discuss board memberships and fundraising for the next meeting.
II. ADJOURNMENT:  6:37 p.m.
The next two board meetings are scheduled for 5:30 p.m., February 26th, April 16th
Respectfully Submitted:
________________________________________ 

_________________________
                    Bryan Williams, Interim Vice Chair                                             Date            
Approved by Governing Board: ________________________
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